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STATEMENT FROM THE PREMIER ON MARTIN PAKULA 
Martin Pakula – Minister for Industry Support and Recovery, Minister for Trade, Minister for Business Precincts, 
Minister for Tourism, Sport and Major Events, Minister for Racing and Member for Keysborough – has told me he 
will not re-contest the election this year. He will also step down from Cabinet. 

If you know Martin, you’ll know about his appreciation for good, decent jobs – and for working people. 

Before he entered the Victorian Parliament, Martin had dedicated his career to protecting workers’ rights. Elected 
against the backdrop of John Howard’s WorkChoices, he’d seen first-hand how workers lose when governments 
work against them.  

Since then, he’s spent his time in this place trying to build a better, stronger, fairer Victoria – one that protects and 
supports its people. 

As Attorney-General, Martin led the Government’s response to victims of institutional child abuse, giving survivors 
the recognition, respect and support they deserve. 

He oversaw the establishment of a redress scheme, new laws to quash unfair legal loopholes stopping survivors 
from suing organisations for their abuse, and an Australian-first duty of care for organisations exercising care, 
supervision or authority over children.  

He can be rightly proud of that work.  

You’d be hard pressed to find a Racing Minister with greater passion for the sport, just as you’d be hard pressed to 
find a Minister who worked harder to support the industry and the jobs it sustains. 

Throughout the pandemic, Martin was a champion for the business, tourism, sporting and major events sectors. 
He listened to those sectors, worked with them, and gave them a voice in government.  

Most importantly, he did everything he could to keep Victorians in jobs during the most uncertain of times. 

A visitor economy only works when the Minister responsible for it has the energy and sense of urgency Martin is 
famous for.  

Indefatigable until the end, Martin has spent recent months luring some of the world’s biggest events to Victoria. 
The F1 is here to stay for another decade. The 2026 Commonwealth Games will be a boon for our regions. Billy Joel. 
The Foo Fighters.  

All of that means thousands of jobs for Victorians. All of that and more is because of Martin Pakula. 

I’m grateful for Martin’s friendship, just as I’m grateful for his contribution to the Parliament, the Government and 
the labour movement. I wish him, Lisa and their family the very best for the future. 


